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       July 11, 2007 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Montgomery County Planning Board 
 
VIA:  Mary G. Dolan, Acting Chief 
  Countywide Planning Division 
 
FROM: Katherine Nelson for the Planning Department   

(301) 495-4622 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Amendments: Montgomery County Comprehensive Water Supply 

and Sewerage Systems Plan—Administrative Cases AD 2007-3 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Approve as recommended for each case in the attached packet except the Sires property. 
Deny Sires property (07A-DAM-10) application. 
Transmit recommendations to the County Executive for final action. 
 
DISCUSSION 

 
This staff memorandum contains recommendations for category changes requiring action 
by the County Executive.  The Department of Environmental Protection staff has 
submitted the attached package of category change requests on behalf of the County 
Executive.   
 
The staff report for administrative cases only highlight those cases where staff 
recommendations differ from the Executive’s recommendation, or where significant 
comments should be brought to the attention of the Board.  There is one such case in this 
package. 
 
07A-DAM-10 (Sires Property) 
Before the attached package was published staff was not aware of an abutting sewer 
main in the vicinity of the subject property and our comments reflect this: 



 
“The Preservation of Agriculture and Rural Open Space Master Plan does not 
recommend public sewer service in the area where this lot is located.  Staff 
recommends denial of this request.” 

 
Although the attached DEP packet was published invoking the abutting mains policy for 
this property, WSSC has since confirmed by phone that this property does not qualify for 
that policy after all.  Therefore staff’s original recommendation for denial of this request 
stands.  
 
There are no other significant differences between agency recommendations in this 
package.  Planning staff’s comments on all cases have been incorporated into DEP’s 
packet along with the comments of other agencies.  The full packet for administrative 
hearing is attached for your consideration or further comment beyond the staff report. 
 
If the Planning Board believes that any of these cases requires County Council action, 
such action should be requested at this time. 
 
The Department of Environmental Protection has scheduled a public hearing for July 25, 
2007.  The Board’s recommendations will be transmitted to the Executive for that hearing.  
The County Executive will then take final action on the category change requests unless 
the Planning Board has recommended some cases be taken to the County Council. 
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